
Sayyid Al-Hakeem extends congratulations to President Sisi on Egypt's
reelection, electoral process success

 

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, Head of the National State Powers’ Alliance, expressed congratulations

to Egyptian President Abdel Fattah al-Sisi on securing another term and the positive outcome of

the electoral process in Egypt. 

In a letter, His Eminence noted that the renewed confidence in President Sisi reflects wise

decision-making in the service of the Egyptian and Arab people. H.E. emphasized Egypt's

adoption of a balanced policy in regional and international matters, highlighting President

Sisi's role in easing tensions, particularly in the Gaza crisis.

Sayyid Al-Hakeem called for the enhancement of relations between Iraq and Egypt, emphasizing

mutual benefits for both countries and their brotherly peoples.

The following is the text of the letter:

Your Excellency, Mr. Abdel Fattah El-Sisi,

Esteemed President of the sisterly Arab Republic of Egypt,

We are pleased to convey our congratulations on the success of the presidential elections in

the Arab Republic of Egypt and your reelection for another presidential term. This renewed

trust underscores the wisdom and correctness of your decisions in serving the Egyptian and Arab

people, intensifying the responsibilities entrusted to you, and the forthcoming efforts to

strengthen Egypt's balanced relationships with its regional and international partners. Given

its pivotal role in reducing tensions, restoring stability, and ensuring security in the

region, especially in Gaza, we express our commitment to fortifying the ties between our two

nations by redoubling cooperative efforts that serve the shared interests of our people and our

two brotherly countries.

I wish you continued success and prosperity, and may your esteemed people experience continued



elevation, progress, and prosperity.

Accept my utmost regards,

Ammar Al-Hakeem


